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Our ref: SSI-8863-PA-296

Tony Sheppard
Project Director Warringah Freeway Upgrade
20-44 Ennis Road
Milsons Point NSW 2061

16/12/2022

Subject: Warringah Freeway Upgrade (SSI-8863): Stage 2 - Reinstatement of Car Parking on Alfred
Street North – Extension of Time Request – E142

Dear Tony,

I refer to your submission dated 6 December 2022, requesting an extension of time for submission of the
report for reinstatement of parking on Alfred Street North required under condition E142 of SSI-8863.

I note that the Project has completed a survey and community consultation to inform the mitigation
options for construction phase parking impacts in the Alfred Street North area, and is currently reviewing
mitigation options regarding the needs and preferences of the local residents. It is proposed to update the
Stage 2 Construction Parking and Access Strategy (CPAS) with the requirements of E142 for
construction phase parking impacts.

I also note that the Project is yet to finalise the operational design in the Alfred Street North area and the
permanent (operational) parking impacts have not yet been confirmed. I further note that the Project has
provided a project schedule, including further consultation of residents, and committed to submitting the
report for the operational phase parking impacts in accordance with condition E142 on 31 August 2023.

Accordingly, as nominee of the Planning Secretary, I approve your request for an extension of time for
submission of E142 as follows:

 Construction Parking Impacts Report – to be included in an update to the Warringah Freeway
Upgrade Stage 2 CPAS to address the requirements of E142 with submission prior to the 10
January 2023; and

 Operational Parking Impacts Report – submission of the report required under condition E142 by
31 August 2023.

You are reminded that in accordance with condition E143 the parking measures identified must be
delivered prior to impact, unless otherwise agreed by the Planning Secretary.

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Shelley Reed at sheller.reed@dpie.nsw.gov.au.
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Yours sincerely 

Dominic Crinnion
Acting Director
Infrastructure Management

As nominee of the Planning Secretary


